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CELEBRATING THE RETIREMENT 
OF RICHARD J. NAPLES 

HON. JOSH GOTTHEIMER 
OF NEW JERSEY 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Wednesday, May 3, 2017 

Mr. GOTTHEIMER. Mr. Speaker, I rise 
today to celebrate the retirement of Richard J. 
Naples, Executive Vice President and Chief 
Regulatory Officer of BD (Becton, Dickinson 
and Company). Rick has been a key leader to 
the BD family of more than 40,000 associates 
in 50 countries. Since 2006, he has worked 
tirelessly at BD, and over the last 30 years, 
has helped bring innovative, lifesaving tech-
nologies to patients and families. Rick truly 
embodied BD’s commitment to advance the 
world of health. 

Rick’s work hasn’t gone unnoticed. He and 
his team have led more than three hundred 
successful FDA regulatory submissions, and 
driven countless industry-wide initiatives to en-
sure more timely patient access to safe and 
innovative technologies. Rick currently serves 
on the Board of the Medical Device Innovation 
Consortium (MDIC), the first public-private 
partnership with FDA to advance regulatory 
science to speed time to market for new med-
ical technology. For several years, he chaired 
the AdvaMed Diagnostics Task Force and has 
been recognized as one of the top regulatory 
professionals in the industry. 

Congratulations on this significant milestone, 
I wish Rick and his wife, Leslie, and their fam-
ily, the very best in both his retirement and fu-
ture adventures. 

f 

IN RECOGNITION OF GILLES 
LARAMEE 

HON. ANN M. KUSTER 
OF NEW HAMPSHIRE 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Wednesday, May 3, 2017 

Ms. KUSTER of New Hampshire. Mr. 
Speaker, today I stand in recognition of Gilles 
P. Laramee, a Marine Corps veteran and a 
committed advocate for New Hampshire’s vet-
erans community, who sadly passed away un-
expectedly on February 18th at the age of 85. 

First and foremost, Mr. Laramee of Berlin, 
NH, was proud to have served his country as 
a United States Marine during the Korean 
War. In his later years, he was a selfless vol-
unteer and a mentor to many Granite State 
veterans over his years of service on the 
North Country Veterans Committee. 

Mr. Laramee was a member of the Good 
Shepard Parish, the Marine Corp League, and 
the White Mountain Post 2520 VFW. His vol-
unteerism included working with veterans at 
Androscoggin Valley Hospital, the New Hamp-
shire Department of Corrections in Berlin, and 
the Federal Bureau of Prisons Corrections fa-
cility in Berlin. He was truly dedicated to serv-
ing brothers and sisters in the veterans com-
munity through some of their darkest times. 

More than anything, Mr. Laramee loved his 
work as regional director for Toys-for-Tots. He 
took such pride in gathering and distributing 
toys to children and families in need. His dedi-
cation to this charity was so profound that he 
became know as ‘‘Father Christmas’’ to many 
North Country families. 

Mr. Laramee is survived by his wife Lillian, 
his daughters Diane and Rachel, their hus-
bands and children. He will also be missed by 
the many veterans whose lives he touched. 

While Taps has played for this hero, we are 
left to say ‘‘Semper Fi’’ dear and loyal friend. 
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HONORING HENRY L. ‘‘HANK’’ 
LACAYO 

HON. JULIA BROWNLEY 
OF CALIFORNIA 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Wednesday, May 3, 2017 

Ms. BROWNLEY of California. Mr. Speaker, 
today, I rise to offer my sympathy and condo-
lences to Leah Lacayo and the entire Lacayo 
family on the passing of my friend and ally, 
Henry L. ‘‘Hank’’ Lacayo. 

Hank dedicated his life to bettering our com-
munity and country. Born in 1931 in Los Ange-
les, Hank grew up in the depths of the Great 
Depression, fighting through a time of great 
economic uncertainty and racial injustice. 
When World War II broke out, Hank was ab-
solutely determined to serve his country. He 
tried to join the military at the age of 16, but 
was turned away. He finally was able to join 
the U.S. Army Air Corps after his high school 
graduation. 

Following his military service, Hank began 
his career in 1953 at North American Aviation 
and became involved with United Auto Work-
ers of America (UAW) Local 887. Nine years 
later, he was elected President of the UAW 
Local, a position in which he represented the 
interests of over 30,000 workers and their 
families. Through his steadfast leadership, 
Hank was appointed National Director of the 
Political and Legislative Department of the 
UAW. While working in this capacity, Hank 
served as an advisor under Democratic Presi-
dential Administrations from John F. Kennedy 
to Bill Clinton. In 1986, Hank retired from the 
UAW and subsequently formed H. L. & Asso-
ciates, a consulting firm that enabled him to 
continue to be involved in labor relations 
issues, as well as other government, seniors, 
and international issues. 

After his retirement, Hank continued to give 
back to his community by serving as President 
of the Congress of California Seniors, where 
he dedicated his time to advocating for a bet-
ter quality of life for others. Hank also worked 
hard in the community to help prepare the 
next generation of leaders, public servants, 
and community activists. 

Founded in 2010 at California State Univer-
sity Channel Islands, the Henry L. ‘‘Hank’’ 
Lacayo Institute for Workforce & Community 
Studies facilitates student internships, schol-

arly research, and the dissemination of policy 
information and recommendations. In the pro-
gram, students learn the essential skill sets to 
change lives and positively impact commu-
nities. 

Hank spent his lifetime working for Ventura 
County and for our nation. His hard work and 
dedication—which has ranged from serving in 
the Army Air Corp, to actively fighting for 
working families and California’s seniors, and 
passing down his knowledge and experience 
to students who will continue his influential 
work—has helped to create a better America. 

Last year, the United Way of Ventura Coun-
ty recognized Hank for his lifetime achieve-
ments. However, it is tremendously difficult to 
encapsulate everything that Hank did for his 
community and his country in only a few 
words. Hank was so much greater and bigger 
than the words that have often been used to 
describe him. 

He will be remembered for his wise counsel, 
sincere kindness, and unwavering commitment 
to service to others. Hank will truly be missed, 
but his legacy will continue to live on in the 
hearts of the many individuals that he 
touched, including my own, throughout his ex-
traordinary and remarkable life. 
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HONORING ROTACARE 

HON. JARED HUFFMAN 
OF CALIFORNIA 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Wednesday, May 3, 2017 

Mr. HUFFMAN. Mr. Speaker, I rise today to 
recognize the RotaCare Bay Area San Rafael 
Clinic’s 20th Anniversary of caring for, and 
protecting, the people of Marin County. 

The RotaCare clinics of the Bay Area are 
important contributors to their communities’ 
health. Starting with one clinic on the former 
Agnews State Hospital site, there are now 
twelve clinics located throughout the Bay Area 
in Concord, Daly City, Gilroy, Half Moon Bay, 
Monterey, Pittsburg, Richmond, San Jose, 
San Leandro, San Rafael, and Santa Cruz. 

Their mission, ‘‘to provide free medical care 
in the Bay Area for those who have the great-
est need and the least access,’’ has been a 
guiding tenet to the many volunteers and phil-
anthropic donors who support the program. 
RotaCare assists anyone in need and is 
known for their attempts to alleviate costly and 
time consuming emergency room visits for the 
uninsured. 

My district’s own San Rafael clinic was 
founded in 1997 by Mike Osborne, Sharron 
Newton, Gus Catechi and Peter Pattengill, 
members of the Rotary Club of Marin Sunrise. 
The Rotary District theme that year was 
homelessness, which sparked the idea of 
starting a free clinic in San Rafael. At first, the 
clinic was held once a week at Ritter House 
in San Rafael, but as the clinic grew it was a 
forced to find a larger space. In 2003, the clin-
ic moved to Kaiser Permanente’s Downtown 
San Rafael Office and expanded their hours to 
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